
_______________
From: Prema P <prof.prema@gmail.com>
Sent: 28 September 2023 13:26
To: Swami-MSSRF
Subject: Re: Photo from Prema

Esteemed daughter of my dearest Uncle, Dr. M. S. S.,  I am Prof. Prema, served in Alagappa University for
over 35 years, like his fourth daughter. I am extremely sad to learn the demise of him. He is a great scientist
par excellence , a great humanist, a wonderful human being. I have no words to express my grief. I have
stayed in his house several times. Both Minaji and Uncle treared me as their own daughter. Both of us are
August born and he related to my maternal uncle's sambandhi ( late).Dr. Venkata Subramaniam. He told me
Dr. M. S. Swaminathan is his uncle's son. I have worked with Minaji for over two decades.  Both of them were
highly hospitable. When my daughter while studying in SASTRA visited his office he treated her with same
affection. Will send that photograph. My heart is very heavy. Praying to God to give his family to bear loss
which is irreplaceable.

Prema
Thanjavur


